
Town of Grant Monthly Board Meeting 

Grant Town Hall – 7:00 p.m. 

June 5, 2023 

  

The monthly meeting of the Grant Town Board was held at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, June 5, 

2023 at the Grant Town Hall. Roll Call: Richard Britzke, Dale Klitz, Bill Bowers, Rick Grunewald, 

and Sarah Knaup. Two residents and two guests were in attendance.  

Chairman Britzke read the agenda which was published in The Marion Advertiser on May 

31st, 2023. A motion was made by Klitz/Bowers to approve the agenda. Motion carried. 

A motion was made by Britzke/Klitz to approve the minutes of the May town board 

meeting. Motion carried. 

 

Public Comments: Ken Huebner commented on a property across the street from the church. The 

property has a lot of rubbish on the lawn and it is very unpleasant to look at. 

 

County Supervisor Update: Arlyn Tober stated that the Sheriff Deputies who live right on the county 

line would now be able to take their squad cars home, just like the deputies who live close to the 

Sherriff Department. He also stated that the county is working with New North Company, on getting 

a grant for broadband internet. Jerry Erdmann stated that the new horse arena at the fairgrounds is 

currently being built. He also stated that the county is looking at expanding or building a new justice 

center and courthouse. Discussion on this project has just started, so it would probably be at least 5 

years before anything happens.  

  

License Renewals: The board reviewed a list of the liquor, cigarette, and bartender license 

applications/renewals as presented for approval. A motion was made by Bowers/Britzke to approve 

the liquor and operator’s licenses for Hidden Valley Supper Club, Plain Sense, LLC, and the Caroline 

Lions Club, a cigarette license for Plain Sense LLC, and operator’s licenses for The Caroline Legion 

LLC. Motion carried.  

 

Plan Commission & Zoning: Next meeting will be July 10th at 3:00 pm at the Grant Town Hall.  

 

Roads & Roads Maintenance: Chip sealing and grass cutting will be done in June. The 2024 Bridge 

& Culvert Aid Project Application was discussed. A motion was made by Britzke/Bowers to 

approve the 2024 Bridge & Culvert Aid Project Application offered through the Shawano County 

Highway Department. Motion carried. 

 

Town Hall Reservations & Maintenance: A motion was made by Klitz/Bowers to approve town hall 

reservations for Mary Jo Malueg July 22nd and Ron Polzin August 6th.  Motion carried. The new 

playground equipment has been installed.  

 

Caroline Dam: No comments 

 

Caroline Baseball Diamond: No comments 

 

Sanitary District: No comments 

 

Garbage: New garbage carts have been delivered. There was a discussion on what to do with the 

extra carts.  

 

July Town Board Meeting: A motion was made by Britzke/Klitz to hold the July town board 



meeting on July 10th. Motion carried. 

 

Payment of Bills: A motion was made by Britzke/Klitz to approve the payment of checks 10157 

through 10172 in the regular checking account. Motion carried. 

 

Adjourn: A motion was made by Britzke/Klitz to adjourn the meeting at 7:36 pm. Motion carried. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, Sarah Knaup, Clerk 

 

 

 


